
 
“friends helping friends”

Club & Tech Trivia Shop news:

May meeting

Fundraisers:

Suggestion Box

Membership:

Sincere thanks to the 

following folks:

For the creation and rebirth 

of our Club’s Newsletter: 

Nancy Nicholson, the 

original creator; Gary 

Holder who helped us 

initiate and recreate it; and 

Ken Hinrichs who tirelessly 

helped us create A Single 

Page newsletter. We have 

yet to determine frequency 

but will update you as we 

move forward with this 

member service.

Have a FRAUD question? 

Consider calling AARP 

Fraud line:  (877) 908-3360) 

OR go to:

AARPFraudWatchHelpline@a

arp.org

This Is the largest service 

on the subject in US.

An average of 34 

computer devices are 

repaired every month at 

the Repair Shop.

TIP … make passwords 

long, random and 

unique for every 

account. Record the 

date, website, 

username and

password or use a 

password manager to 

keep track of all your 

accounts. Use 2-factor 

whenever possible.

Our last fundraiser was 

a movie at Lakeland.  

We made $370.

We are planning 

monthly movies in 

August, September and 

October

Some suggestions: classes 

you would like to attend, 

meeting presentations that 

would interest you, 

computer

tutorials you would like to 

watch, special skills you 

have to share.

Dave Elliot from 

Dominion Energy 

talked about Electric 

Vehicles (EVs) and the 

infrastructure to 

charge them. Ariel 

Valdez talked about 

surge mitigation and 

surge protectors.

The Club has 264 families 

(households) which is 455 

individual members.

New Members added:

Mary Lou Kellogg

Janice & Jerry Thompson 

(rejoined)

See LakeGastonCC.org 

for information on future 

meetings, past 

meetings, classes, 

computer repairs, Club

history, administration 

contacts, how-to-join, 

and much more.

Club Website

Windows 10 version 

22H2 build 3031

Windows 11 version 

22H2 build 1778

Mac OS Ventura 13.4

iPad OS 16.5

iPhone iOS 16.5

iWatch OS 9.5

Current Software
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Gus Best 

Education Fund
$1,000 Budgeted

* DONATIONS ARE 

DEDUCTABLE!

June meeting
Ken Hinrichs discussed 

the pros and cons of 

Chromebook.  A copy 

of his presentation is 

on the club website. 

Ice-cream was great!

Thanks to Charlotte 

Wright for all her hard 

work on the ice cream 

social! 🍦

Send to:

vice.president@LakeGastonCC.org

Education/ Training
Office Help & Training 

Microsoft 365 Cloud/Mobile

Microsoft Office Products

Microsoft Accessibility

Office Accessibility

And many more!

See the website!

5 Ways Technology 

Changes the Way We 

Age

Sept meeting
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